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INSTRAGRAM – YOUR STUDENTS WELLBEING 
 

Unfortunately we are seeing a rise in students who are 

experiencing harassment or bullying via Instagram.  Our year 

5-7 teachers are having conversations with the students in 

their classes about the inappropriate use of using social 

media to harass or bully other students.  Each parent, who wishes their 

child to use ICT at Stradbroke School, would have signed a Cyber-Safety 

User Agreement upon enrolling their child. Within this agreement it states: 

I will use the Internet, e-mail, mobile phones or any ICT equipment 

only for positive purposes, not to be mean, rude or offensive, or to 

bully, harass, or in any way harm anyone else, or the school itself, 

even if it is meant as a joke.  
 

Consequences will be given to students who do use social media, whether 

at home or school to harass, bully or offend other members within our 

community. Can you please discuss this Agreement with your child and if 

they are using Instagram or other forms of social media please monitor 

your child’s account.   
 

Our ‘Play Is the Way’ behaviour 

education concepts are useful when 

talking to your children about their 

social media usage.   

•  “Treat others as you would like 

them to treat you.” A great 

way for students to reflect on 

their behaviour. 

•  “Have reasons for the things 

you say and do”. Another way 

for students to self-reflect on 

the choices they make.  

•  “It takes great strength to be 

sensible”.  If a student sees a 

conversation that they think is 

inappropriate then the right 

thing to do is to report to an 

adult at school or home.  
 

Instagram requires everyone to be at least 13 years old before they can 

create an account (in some jurisdictions, this age limit may be higher). 

https://help.instagram.com/154475974694511/ 

 

For any further queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me 

via the front office. 

Rachel Pontifex 

School Counsellor 

 

 

  2016  

MARCH 

Fri 4
th

  R-2 Assembly, 9am 

Tues 8
th

  Torrens River SAPSASA 

Swimming Carnival 

Tues 8
th

  Personal & Social Development, 

6.30pm (Rec-Year 4 families) 

7.30pm (Year 5-7 families) 

$10/family 

Wed 9
th

  Engaging Adolescents Parent 

Workshop (16
th

 & 30
th

 March) 

Thurs 10
th

  Sports Coaches Information 

Night, 5.30pm – 6.30pm 

Fri 11
th

  Year 3-7 Assembly, 9am 

M&S Fees due 

Mon 14
th

  Adelaide Cup Day 

Tues 15
th

  School Photos 

Thurs 17
th

  Principal’s Tour 9.30am 

Thurs 17
th

  State SAPSASA Swimming 

Championships 

Fri 18
th

  R-2 Assembly, 9am 

Family BBQ Night, 5.30pm-8pm 

Mon 21
st

  Harmony Day 

Fri 25
th

  Good Friday 

Mon 28
th

  Easter Monday 

Tues 29
th

 – 4
th

 

April 

Parent/Teacher/Student 

Interviews 

Tues 29
th

 – 1
st

 Apr Rec Swimming Lessons 

APRIL  

Fri 1
st

 R-2 Assembly, 9am 

Mon 4
th

  Port Power visit Stradbroke 

Mon 4
th

 –Tues 12
th

  Year 3 Swimming Lessons 

Fri 8
th

  Yr 3-7 Assembly, 9am 

Fri 15
th

  Whole School Assembly, 

11.30am 

Stradbroke  

Family BBQ 
5.30-8pm, Friday 18

th
 March 

 

* Calendar events are also available 

 on the Skoolbag app 
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SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Today your child has received a school photo envelope.  

School photos will be taken on Tuesday 15
th

  March. All 

students are to be dressed in school uniform and will be 

photographed in a class photo and individually unless we 

receive written requests not to photograph your child.  You 

only receive a copy of your class photo, your individual child 

or family photo if you purchase them.  Please enclose the 

correct money with your photo order which needs to be 

brought to school on the photo day- Tuesday 15
th

 March.  

Please read the instructions carefully on the outside of your 

individualised photo order envelope.  Family photo orders / 

envelopes are available from the Student Services office.  

There are a number of students who live between two 

households. If these families would like to have two order 

envelopes for the school photos can you please write a 

request and send it to Anona at the Front Office. 

 Money is paid directly to the photographer on the day only. 

MASTER SCHOOL PORTRAITS 

PHOTO INQUIRIES 

Phone: (08) 81321148 

Fax: (08) 81321149 

Website: www.schoolportraits.com.au 

PO Box 3292, Norwood SA 5067 

GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM 

Thank you to the parents and staff who attended the 

Stradbroke School Governing Council AGM last night. The 

Governing Council comprises nine parent representatives 

elected for a term of 2 years. We are pleased to announce 

the parent representatives elected at the AGM: 

2016-2018 

Joanne Brown Audra Edginton Steve Hastwell 

Adam Power 

2015-2017 

Anna Ricci  Susan Christie Heidi Smith 

Adele Steel  Vonnie Gooding 

Congratulations to our Governing Council office bearers for 

2016: Chairperson – Steve Hastwell, Deputy Chairperson – 

Audra Edginton, Treasurer – Anna Ricci, Secretary – Joanne 

Brown 

Thank you also to the parent representatives elected at the 

2015 AGM and continuing for the second year of their term: 

There are also six sub-committees that work with the 

Governing Council: Facilities, Sports, Uniform, Canteen, OSHC 

and Social & Fundraising. If you would like to volunteer for 

any of these sub-committees please phone Anona or Kathy in 

the Front Office. The contribution of parents is always 

appreciated. 

FIRST LANGUAGE MAINTENENACE & DEVELOPMENT 

This year we are able to offer FLMD in Chinese and Korean. 

These programs are only for children from Chinese or Korean 

language backgrounds and children need to have arrived in 

Australia no earlier than 2010. We've had some queries from 

Chinese or Korean speaking families asking if their children 

(who arrived in Australia before 2010) can attend the Chinese 

or Korean FLMD Program. We've checked the eligibility 

requirements and have been told that students who arrived 

in Australia before 2010 are not eligible to attend. DECD will 

be collecting feedback from families later in the year and we 

will include information about how to provide feedback in a 

future newsletter. DECD have recommended that families 

contact the School of Languages or the Ethnic Schools sector 

for other language opportunities. Brochures for these are 

available from the Stradbroke School front office. 

SKOOLBAG APP 

 

 

 

Did you know you can let us know about student absences or 

change of phone or address details using the Skoolbag App? 

Look for eForms on the home screen. 
 

CHESS CLUB 

We are hoping to begin in school chess competitions by week 

6 of this term. If anyone has a chess board with pieces (or just 

the pieces) not being used and you would like to donate it to 

the school please see Janice in K2. Inter school competitions 

begin in week 2 of term 2.  

RESOURCE CENTRE 
 

Write4Fun writing competition is now open. School students 

across Australia are eligible to enter. Entry is free and the 

closing date is Thursday 31st March 2016. Entries can be on 

any topic and in any style. There is no theme. To enter, or for 

more information, go online at www.write4fun.net 

<http://www.write4fun.net/>   
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge is underway again for 2016. Our 

school has a very high level of participation and we are 

acknowledged by the organisers each year for that 

participation. Each teacher manages the challenge in 

different ways according to the age and ability of their class. 

Ask your child’s teacher if you are interested in how your 

child will be supported to achieve the challenge. To achieve 

the Premier’s Reading Challenge, and receive an award, 

students need to read 12 books before 9th September, 2016. 

Eight of those books must be from the reading list provided 

by the organisers and the other four can be any books, 

including books in other languages. The list of books relevant 

to your child’s year level can be found at 

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/

books 

<http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages

/books>  
 

In our Resource Centre we have added sticker dots to the 

spines of books to help with identification. Books in the 

Reception – Year 2 category have a green dot, books in the 

Year 3-5 category have an orange dot and books in the Year 

6-9 category have a yellow dot. Good luck and happy reading! 
 

TRAFFIC NOTICE 
 

Campbelltown Council have advised us that extensive 

roadwork will begin on Jenkins Ave, Rostrevor within the next 

1-2 weeks. During the roadwork there will be times when 

Jenkins Ave will be closed to through traffic. As a result of this 

work the bus stop on Koonga Ave at the front of the school 

will also be temporarily relocated. For further information 

please contact Campbelltown Council or Adelaide Metro.  
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CAR PARKING 
 

We’ve had some concerns reported to us about sections of 

Sheila Street being used as a drop off and collection zone. 

Many children and families use this area to walk to and from 

school and it is extremely difficult for children to navigate 

crossing the road when cars are double parked. Please keep 

our children safe by following the road rules and parking 

expectations and being aware of all children as they enter or 

leave school. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The Uniform Shop is open at the school on Wednesday and 

Friday mornings 8.30am – 9.30am. 

Also the Uniform Shop is open at Unit 1/6 Montrose Ave 

Norwood. Monday-Friday 9am-5pm 

Many thanks 

Sonia De Corso, Mobile 0419 004 522  

Email adelaide@umspl.com.au 
 

SA METROPOLITAN FIREFIGHTER NEWS 

In the course of your work have you come across children 

who have been playing with fire? 

The SA Metropolitan Fire Service runs a program called the 

Juvenile Firelighters Intervention Program, or JFLIP. 

Operational firefighters, who have been carefully selected 

and trained, work with children and their families to help 

overcome the problem. 

The Program is confidential and free and has a very high 

success rate. 

Further information: 

http://www.mfs.sa.gov.au/site/community_safety/juvenile_

fire_lighters_intervention_program_jflip.jsp 

francie.tonkin@sa.gov.au 

PH: 8204 3611 Country callers: 1300 737 637 
 

CANTEEN 

Thank you to everyone who has helped over the last two 

weeks, its lovely to see so many new faces. If you have some 

free time in the mornings and would like to volunteer, please 

pop in! 

Just a few reminders about the canteen. 

•  When ordering, please clearly write the students name, 

correct class and item required, supply one bag for each 

item ordered (or 10 cents). For families ordering/paying 

altogether, place ALL bags and money together in one 

lunch crate, this is better than waiting for separate class 

crates to arrive and searching for the second or third 

lunch bag. 

•  For students with food allergies, please label your lunch 

order bags clearly. 

•  Foreign coins: DO NOT send them to the canteen as 

payment for lunches or recess spending money, we 

cannot accept them and the students are disappointed 

when they cannot then make a purchase. 

Thank you 

Kate Majewski 

Canteen Manager 

 

TRAFFIC MONITORS 
 

Week 7 am Claudia Berlingeri, Victor Li, Malachi Berry 

 pm Raj Pillai, Rowan Graf, Qaseem 

AlQuaraishi. 
 

Week 8 am Brett Reid, Caitlin Brice, Elise Baker 

 pm Oskar DeLuca, Jordan South,  Samuel  

South 
NGRATULATIONS  

 

MUSIC CLUBS AT STRADBROKE 
 

 

Band Mondays 8.30- 8.45am 

With Tammy Papps and 

Penny Kitchen 

 

This group is for students 

who can read and play at 

least 5 notes on their 

instrument. At the moment, 

we have recorders, flutes, keyboard, percussion and a harp. 

We will write a part for any instrument…just come and see 

Penny a couple of days before practice. 

 

Songbirds Thursdays 1.00-1.20pm 

With Lia Bearzotti and Penny Kitchen 

 

This group is for students in years 2 to 5 who want to sing. 

Bring a folder to hold your song sheets. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Festival Choir Mondays 3.15-3.45 

With Penny Kitchen 

 

This group is for Year 5 students who would like to learn the 

alto part for the Festival of Music repertoire. 

All groups meet in the Leabrook Activity Room 

 

SPORTS 
 

Basketball 

Allstars (Coach: Nicola) 

Stradbroke Allstars 35 defeated Trinity Gardens Taipans 3 

Captain Liam Hennig 

Coach’s award: Grant Catalano for a great game, great 

shooting and defending.  
 

Netball 

Netta (Coach: Hayley Melino) 

Stradbroke Netta 4 played Marryatville on Friday 19th 

February and drew 14-14.  

Kulli Ryan was captain  
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The girls played amazingly. Everything they have been 

learning at training was implemented. It was a shock for them 

going up so many divisions in the regrading process and 

playing teams with much more experience but this week it all 

came together.  

Well done Netta 4 

 

Played on Friday 26
th

 February 

The girls had another exciting game on Friday night. 

Stradbroke Netta 6 drew Trinity Gardens 6 

Sophe Wang was captain.   

 

Stradbroke Sugargliders (Coach: Simone Bawden)  

Friday 19
th

 February 2016 

Stradbroke Sugargliders 6 defeated Burnside 3 

Coach’s award:  Pippa Hanson for shooting 6 golas. 

 

Friday 26
th

 February  

Stradbroke Sugargliders 6 defeated by East Adelaide 9 

Coach’s award: Talia Cargin Rowe for good movement on the 

court. 

Stradbroke Strikers (Coach: Jenny Lock) 

12
th

 February 2016  

The Strikers scored 13 goals against St Joseph’s Tranmere’s 11 

goals. It was an exciting game that kept everyone on their 

toes until the final bell. 

Coach’s award goes to Nateisha for awesome shooting 

throughout the game and Mikayla for shooting well in her 

first game as Goal Shooter including one goal that is likely to 

be the goal of the season! Special mention goes to Tara for 

being a great team player by recognising where her skills 

were most needed for her team and playing strongly in 

defence. 

 

26
th

 February 2016  

The Strikers scored 2 goals against Trinity Gardens 10 goals. 

The team tried hard against some very tall players. Many of 

our players were trying out different positions. We did lose a 

bit of focus on our skills and playing our own game.  

Coach’s award goes to Charlotte for playing strongly in GD for 

the whole game and Chloe did well in Goal Attack by working 

the ball around the circle. 

 

Cricket 

Stradbroke 4/5’s cricket (Coach: Tom Farnan) 

Stradbroke 6 / 60 (average 10) defeated Rosary 11/ 59 

(average 5.4) 

Great first game for the season, well done, especially to those 

who played for the other team and those who played only 3 

overs so everyone could have a bat.  

Coach's Award: Chris Mavrotsoupakis who equal top scored 

with 11 runs, took 5 wickets, and an outstanding diving catch. 

 

Stradbroke 4/5 cricket  

St David's 4/ 62 (av 15.5) defeated Stradbroke 11/48 (av 4.4)  

 

Coach's award: Austin Brooks for his outstanding wicket 

keeping and dedication throughout the game. 

 

Stradbroke 6/7’s Cricket (Manager: David Fountain) 

Played on Saturday 20
th

 February 2016 

Stradbroke Seniors had a great win in the first match of the 

season, scoring 2 for 102 (aggregate 96) to defeat Heritage 

College 19 for 125 (aggregate 68).  Batting was solid and the 

fielding excellent with a number of run-outs. 

 

Played on Saturday 27
th

 February 2016 

Another great win for Stradbroke... 

Stradbroke 5 for 102 defeated Prospect 69 all out 

Batting: Dylan 17; Grant 15; Lewis 12 

Bowling: Dylan 3 wickets; Chandra 2 wickets; Grant & Charlie 

1 each 

 

NORWOOD MORIALTA HIGHT SCHOOL OPEN NIGHT 
 

The Norwood Morialta High School 

 

Open Night-Middle Campus 
 

Tuesday 5 April 2016, 5.30pm until 

7.30pm 
 

•  Tours 

•  Demonstrations 

•  Displays 
 

The Norwood Morialta High School invites all prospective 

parents to join us on a tour of the middle campus on 

Morialta Road West, Rostrevor to learn more about the 

programs offered at our vibrant school. Please come 

directly to the central courtyard for the commencement of 

your tour. 

 

 

CHORAL CONCERT MARYATVILLE HIGH SCHOOL 

 

 



2016 Stradbroke School Family BBQ 

Friday 18th March 5.30—8.00pm 

2016 Stradbroke School Family BBQ 

Friday 18th March 5.30—8.00pm 

Stradbroke School Fundraising Committee warmly invite you to our Annual Stradbroke School Family BBQ.  

Bring along your family and friends and join us for a fun evening.  There will be BBQ food, soft drinks, coffee, 

ice creams, fairy floss, a web on slide, horizontal bungee run, jumping castle and bubble soccer. 

Meat Sausages—$3  Veggie Sausages—$3 

Drinks—$1    Ice Cream—$4 (from the ice cream van) 

Vouchers for food and the fun events will be sold on the night.  Items range from $1 to $5.  Bring your picnic 

gear, rugs and chairs and enjoy a great social event! 

We are also seeking volunteers from the school community to help with the activities on the night.  Please fill 

in the volunteers’ tear off form and return it to Tanya Scanlan at the Front Office by Friday 11th March.  

Your support will be greatly appreciated.      

�————————————�———————————————�—————————————�————————–——--� 

 

Volunteer’s Name  __________________________________________(Please Print) 

Child’s Name  ________________________________  Class ________(Please Print) 

Phone Number _______________________________ 

 5.30-6.00pm 6.00-7.00pm 7.00-7.30pm 7.30-8.00pm 

Cooking the BBQ    N/A 

Selling BBQ/drink vouchers N/A    

Serving  BBQ N/A    

Serving  Drinks N/A    

Selling vouchers—Bungee run     

Selling vouchers—Fly/Sticky wall     

Selling vouchers—Bubble soccer     

Selling vouchers—Double dry slide     

Selling fairy floss N/A    

Selling ice cream vouchers N/A    

Please return the tear off slip to Tanya Scanlan at the Front Office by Friday 11th March 

Your support will be greatly appreciated 
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Thank you to Debbie Bishop, Year 4-7 PE Teacher, for 

organising the Swimming Carnival. We really appreciate 

the many extra hours of work you put in. Thank you also to 

the school staff, who supervised, supported and 

encouraged all students to participate and work as a team. 

Thank you to the parents and family members for coming 

to watch and cheering for your children.  

PUPIL FREE DAY - MONDAY 29 FEBRUARY 

Stradbroke staff were involved in a day of professional development on 29/1/16. SSO 

staff completed first aid training in Anaphylaxis and Asthma. 
 

Teaching staff attended a Morialta Partnership Conference on STEM (Science, Technology, 

Engineering & Maths) at Norwood Morialta HS. Keynote speakers included Sally-Anne 

Williams from Google and Neil Atkin an Education Consultant from the UK. Both 

presenters discussed the need to develop creative, divergent and curious learners who 

embrace challenge and see failure as their First Attempt In Learning. In particular, 

compelling data was provided about the role computer science plays when combined 

with other disciplines e.g. medicine and computer science are combining to develop a 

contact lens that can monitor diabetes. A broad selection of workshops enabled staff to 

explore topics such as computational thinking, coding, 3D design and printing, inquiry, 

digital technology, robotics and teaching innovation.  



2016 STRADBROKE SWIMMING CARNIVAL

TEAM RESULTS: KOONGA - 62 points 18th FEBRUARY, PAYNEHAM POOL

LEABROOK - 56 points

FOREST - 47 points

MORIATTA - 46 points

INDIVIDUAL RESULTS:

100m OPEN FREESTYLE FIRST PLACE SECOND PLACE THIRD PLACE

Open boys Josh Gooding      1.39 Jordan South      1.44 Jed van de Loo      2.00

Open girls Emily Worley       1.43 Anika Younus       1.48 Matilda Jewell      1.54

50m FREESTYLE

2007 boys Chamath Chandrasena    1.01 Jayden Moore      1.01 Charlie Sproule      1.33

2007 girls Yasmin Toy        1.12

2006 boys Jed van de Loo       .49 Jarrad McCloud       .52 Kostya Nilov       1.00

2006 girls Emily Worley       .44 Ashlyn May       .52 Alicia Bawden     .59

2005 boys Thumith Chandrasena   .49 Chris Wen       .50 Oliver Reilly      .51

2005 girls Summer Nordmeyer    .43 Matilda Jewell         .46 Emma Zbierski        .51

2004 boys Jordan South            .41 Mackinnon Cargin-Rowe    .47 Zac Tripodi               .47

2004 girls Anika Younus             .44 Chiara Panetta    .47 Katelin Moore          .51

2003 boys Josh Gooding            .39 Faisal Umar             .48 Luthfil Rahim          .50

2003 girls Sara Lefevre               .47 Emily Best                .57 Keeley Smith           .57

50m BACKSTROKE

2007 girls Lily Melino               1.24

2006 boys Jed van de Loo        1.00 Jarrad McCloud     1.02 Luca Castello        1.08

2006 girls Emily Worley           .58 Ashlyn May              .59 Alannah Jennings   1.13

2005 boys Oliver Reilly             .52 Chris Wen                .57 Thumith Chandrasena   1.02

2005 girls Esther Rouse             1.01 Matilda Jewell      1.02 Emma Zbierski     1.03

2004 boys Jordan South            .59 Sam South               1.00 Nikolas Mavrotsoupakis 1.04

2004 girls Anika Younus        1.02 Bama Rowe             1.03 Chiara Panetta        1.09

2003 boys Josh Gooding           .59 Faisal Umar          1.00 Mitchell Dickeson   1.24

2003 girls Emily Best                1.02 Keeley Smith          1.08

50m BREASTSTROKE

2007 boys Jayden Moore        1.24

2006 boys Lachlan Tripodi       1.05 Jed van de Loo      1.06 Luca Castello           1.10

2006 girls Emily Worley            .58 Ashlyn May           1.01 Amy Youn              1.21

2005 boys Chris Wen               1.00 Thumith Chandrasena 1.01 Oliver Reilly 1.01

2005 girls Summer Nordmeyer  .56 Emma Zbierski      1.03 Tsamaya Gooding   1.06

2004 boys Nikolas Mavrotsoupakis 1.02 Jordan South         1.03 Jackson Li              1.04

2004 girls Chiara Panetta          1.05 Anika Younus        1.13 Katelin Moore        1.19

2003 boys Josh Gooding           .52 Faisal Umar           1.04

2003 girls Emily Best              1.04 Sara Lefevre             1.08 Imogen Avery           1.08

50m BUTTERFLY

2006 boys Jed van de Loo        1.09 Jarrad McCloud       1.20

2006 girls Emily Worley            .52

2005 boys Harry Woods           1.07 Chris Wen              1.08

2005 girls Saskia Rofe              1.18 Bridie Effingham   1.50

2004 boys Sam South               1.07

2003 boys Josh Gooding          1.03 Faisal Umar         1.04


